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July 8, 2014
The Honorable Larry Phillips

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:

This letter transmits an ordinance that will authorize King County to accept a $63,000 loan from the City of Seattle Human Services Division backed by Housing and Urban Development Block Grant Funds.  The loan repayment is forgiven if the health service is maintained at this location for five years.  This revenue source completes the funding package for the $305,356 renovation of the Ranier Beach School-Based Health Center (RBSBHC) which has been proposed as a capital project amendment to the proposed omnibus supplemental ordinance #2014-0224.  The loan terms outlined in the promissory note and community facility loan agreement are available upon request.
The proposed renovation of the RBSBHC will support more efficient, effective services that better meet student needs and will remedy the many inadequacies of the current facility.  Enlarging the mental health provider’s office will allow for necessary patient confidentiality.  Creating a separate lab space will also improve safety and reduce the potential for lab errors and sample contamination. Soundproofing the mental health provider’s and school nurse’s offices will improve patient privacy in accordance with HIPAA.  Updated electrical wiring will prevent fuse blowing and allow for proper ventilation and heating of the facility.  The RBSBHC renovation will also increase provider efficiency, thereby freeing up valuable provider time to increase productivity and see more students per day. 

Renovation of this property furthers the goals of the King County Strategic Plan by exercising good financial stewardship and planning for the long-term sustainability of County services.  Further, it embodies the King County Strategic Plan’s equity and social justice principles by enhancing patients’ access to healthcare.  The proposed project will significantly enhance quality of care and patient outcomes at RBSBHC and bring the site up to the community standard for a modern medical facility.
Thank you for your consideration of this ordinance. If you have any questions, please 
feel free to contact Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget
at 206-263-9687.
Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Carolyn Busch, Interim Chief of Staff




  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council

Carrie S. Cihak, Chief of Policy Development, King County Executive Office
Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget

Caroline Whalen, County Administrative Officer, Department of Executive 
    Services (DES)

Kathy Brown, Director, Facilities Management Division (FMD), DES

Ameer Faquir, Deputy Director, FMD, DES


Gail Houser, Manager, Real Estate Services, FMD, DES

David Fleming, Director, Public Health-Seattle and King County (PHSKC)

Patty Hayes, Division Director, Community Health Services Division, PHSKC

